

100 Simcoe Street South, Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7 • Tel. (905) 723-4623 • Fax (905) 743-5220 • E-mail contactus@opuc.on.ca

June 3, 2016

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Re:

Letter of Intervention

Amalgamation of Enersource Hydro, Horizon Utilities, PowerStream and Hydro One Brampton

Board File No. EB-2016-0025

Dear Ms. Walli:

Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. ("OPUCN") hereby requests that it be granted intervenor status in the above referenced proceeding.

OPUCN is a licensed electricity distributor in Ontario that regularly participates in Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") initiatives and proceedings, and has made appearances before the OEB. As a major stakeholder in the Ontario energy sector, OPUCN may be affected by the outcome of this application.

OPUCN may participate independently in this proceeding and/or as part of the Durham Group of Utilities ("DGU"). The DGU consists of OPUCN, Whitby Hydro Electric Corporation and Veridian Connections Inc.

OPUCN's contacts for this proceeding are as follows:

Phil Martin VP Finance & Regulatory Compliance Oshawa Power and Utilities Corporation 100 Simcoe Street South Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7 Tel: 905 743-5209

Email: pmartin@opuc.on.ca

David Savage Corporate Controller Oshawa Power and Utilities Corporation 100 Simcoe Street South Oshawa, ON L1H 7M7 Tel: 905 723-4626, Ext 5250

Email: dsavage@opuc.on.ca

OPUCN is not eligible for and does not intend to seek an award of costs as per the Board's Cost Award Guidelines.

Yours truly,

Phil Martin

VP Finance & Regulatory Compliance